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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 Jane Budd 

What an incredible couple of weeks we've had celebrating Science Week and Book Week!  It’s 
been thrilling to see our students and staff dressed up and fully engaged in the various activities 
planned for them. A HUGE thank you to Ms. Danielle and Mrs. Voight for their efforts in organising 
Science Week. I had the privilege of participating in several events throughout the week, and I 
must say how fortunate our students were to be part of these experiences. A BIG thank you also 
goes to Mr. Mondragon and 6A for organising our Book Week assembly. I encourage all our families 
to join us for the Book Week assembly tomorrow morning at 9 am. I’m looking forward to seeing 
you there! 
 

Last week, Jarrod, Jess and I, along with the entire Wyndham network of principals and assistant 
principals, attended a professional learning session with Vivian Robinson. Vivian is a 
Distinguished Professor Emeritus at the University of Auckland, New Zealand and a Visiting 
Professor at University College London. She has devoted her academic career to investigating 
and developing the capabilities leaders need to work productively with their teachers to improve 
student wellbeing and achievement. Her research and service to the profession have earned her 
numerous national and international awards from academic and professional associations.  
During the session, we explored the capabilities that support impactful school improvement to 
achieve positive results.  The day was both rewarding and challenging.  
 
I have been visiting several classrooms over the last couple of weeks and have been thrilled to 
hear our students share their learning goals and their work with me. Our students were able to 
explain what they are learning in maths and writing, as well as their learning around social and 
emotional learning. Our students are working incredibly hard, and I am so proud of them. Our 
teachers are also doing wonderful things with our students. 
 
It feels like we just began the 2024 school year and now we are already planning for 2025. We are 
currently in EARLY stages of organising student numbers for next year. If you are leaving the area 
and your child/ren will not be attending Cambridge Primary School next year, please let the office 
know so we can plan with accurate student numbers. If you have a prep child starting next year, 
these enrolments should have already been finalised but if not please get these in as soon 
as possible. 

Thanks to Matt and the Rocket Box team who are starting to revamp the front of our school. This 
work will continue next year also. To fund this project, the school council decided to use the 
contributions made by parents for our ground’s maintenance throughout the year. This initiative 
will significantly enhance the appearance of our school's entrance. 
 

 

Cambridge Primary School  

                       Respect-Integrity-Self resilience -Excellence. 
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PARENT/ CAREGIVER/GUARDIAN OPINION SURVEY – 6 days left  

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department 
of Education and Training. It is designed to assist our school in gaining an understanding of 
parents’ perception of school climate, student engagement and relationships with our 
community. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school 
planning and improvement strategies. Currently of our 151 surveys distributed we have had 13 
survey responses – 9%. We value all your feedback and strongly encourage every family to 
complete the 2024 survey.  

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey opened on Monday, July 29 and will close on 
Friday, August 30, 2024 

PLAYGROUNDS BEFORE & AFTERSCHOOL  
Reminder to all our families, we ask that no students or siblings are on playgrounds before or 
after school. Students are to walk calmly to their classrooms and wait patiently for the bell to go. 
This allows all our students to have a smooth transition into their learning environment. We 
strongly encourage parents to support us with this. 
 
TEAM KIDS – TERM 4, 2024 

Service, Parent Fees & Times 

SESSION TIMES COST TO PARENTS AFTER MAX CCS 

Before School Care 6:45am – 8:45am $25.00 ^ $3.36 
After School Care 3:15pm – 6:45pm $28.00 ^ $2.80 
Curriculum Days 6:45am – 6:45pm $85.00 ^ $8.50 
Vacation Care 6:45am – 6:45pm $85.00 ^ $8.50 

^These fees will be significantly reduced when the family’s eligibility for Child Care Subsidy (CCS) is applied to the total 
cost of the day. Families will only be charged the “Gap” after their CCS is applied. Individual family circumstances will 
affect the CCS rebate. Further information can be found at 
www.humanservices.gov.au/individuals/services/centrelink/child-care-subsidy. 

ABOUT TEAMKIDS 

TeamKids are proud to be independently owned and run by teachers.  

Unique to the industry, TeamKids will employ a qualified full-time co-ordinator, known as a 
Director of Service, at our school. They will be supported by a full-time 2IC, which will help to 
assure the highest quality service for our students. 

The Director of Service has two overarching responsibilities, and that is to:  

1. Implement age-appropriate experiences that are engaging and fun, but also create 
learning environments that are warm, unique and stimulating, a place where children 
don’t have to go, they want to go.  

http://www.humanservices.gov.au/individuals/services/centrelink/child-care-subsidy
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2. Ensure consistency of staff, provide an exemplary level of communication with the 
children and parents and build a strong, genuine relationship with the school and the 
broader community.  

In addition to this, TeamKids have set a new standard in the OSHC space in their offerings that: 

• Build parental and student confidence through the quality of outstanding programs and 
communication. 

• Create child–led programs that enrich and extend the children in meaningful ways as their 
TeamKids Clubs.  

• Establish long-lasting relationships with our school by having complete community 
engagement, enhancing what already makes our school special. 

• Provide industry-leading educator-to-student ratios 

Further information will be supplied in the coming weeks with information events to be 
announced and family handbooks supplied to all members of the community. 

All families will need to register for free with TeamKids.  

If you have not used TeamKids before then you will need to register your child and add your 
bookings.  

Please go to the website www.teamkids.com.au and select the program and follow the enrolment 
instructions. 

If you have used TeamKids before, please contact their Customer Service Team and they will link 
your account. You will then just need to add your desired bookings.  

TeamKids’ local Customer Service team is always there to help. Please contact their Customer 
Service team via email info@teamkids.com.au or phone 1300 035 000, press #1 if you have any 
questions. 

TEAM KIDS TRANSITION 

Team Kids is actively engaging with our current OSHC staff to ensure a seamless transition into 
the Team Kids team if they choose too.  This will facilitate the transfer of knowledge and expertise, 
enabling our staff to continue delivering excellent care and support under the Team Kids banner.   

Team kids will commence Monday 7th October 2024 

As Team Kids will require a transition week, we will only be offering vacation care for one week at 
the end of Term 3  (23rd September – 27th September ONLY). Fees will be required to be 
paid upfront for this week.  

This will allow Team Kids the necessary time to ensure a smooth transition into term 4.   If you 
require vacation care for the second week, Team Kids are offering our families to use any of their 
other facilities within the area.  Please contact their Customer Service team via 
email  info@teamkids.com.au or phone 1300 035 000, press #1 if you have any questions. 

 

http://www.teamkids.com.au/
mailto:info@teamkids.com.au
mailto:info@teamkids.com.au
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  IMPORTANT DATES – Term Three 2024 
Monday 19 August – Friday 23 August Book Week 

Monday 19 August – Thursday August 22 Science Week Incursion 
Friday August 23 Grade 6 Interschool Sport 
Friday August 23  Book Week Parade 
Friday August 23 Whole School Assembly Big Gym 9.00AM 

Tuesday August 27 Grade 3 First Aid Incursion 
Friday August 30 Breakfast Club 
Friday August 30 Grade 5 Critter Coin Reward Excursion 

Wednesday September 4 Write a Book in a Day Project 
Friday September 6 Love Your Locals 

Monday September 9 Grade 1 Build a Bear Incursion 
Thursday September 12 R U OK DAY 
Thursday September 12 Toastie Day 

Friday September 13 Grade 2 First Aid Incursion 
Friday September 13 Whole School Assembly Big Gym 2:30pm 
Friday September 20 Breakfast Club 
Friday September 20 Last Day Term 3 2024 

 (Students finish @1:45pm) 
  IMPORTANT DATES – Term Four 2024                    

Monday October 7 First Day Term 4 
                                                                               

CURRICULUM NEWS 

NAPLAN:  

At the start of this month, the Victorian Department of Education released a snapshot of Victoria's 
NAPLAN outcomes. The snapshot has been included in this edition of the newsletter, but some 
facts that we wanted to highlight were: 

• For three years in a row, Year 3 Victorian students have produced the highest results in 
Literacy and Numeracy compared to the rest of the nation.  

• In 7 out 8 of the jurisdictions, Victoria has achieved the first or second highest mean 
score, with years 5, 7, and 9  

• 5,000 more students have reached the 'exceeding/proficiency level for reading across all 
year levels. 

As a school, we continue to explore our data looking for ways to extend our students' learning.  
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Curriculum day: 

This term our curriculum day was focused on the release of Victorian Curriculum 2.0. The 
changes in the curriculum have been made as part of a revision conducted by VCAA (Victorian 
Curriculum and Assessment Authority) which is an independent entity, separate from the 
Department of Education (DET). VCAA oversees the development of Curriculum and 
Assessment, whereas the DET oversees the implementation of teaching and assessment for all 
Government Schools.  

Our staff spent the day comparing the two curriculums and looking for key areas of teaching and 
learning. Predominately our staff spent time looking at ways in which we would be assessing our 
students and resources that are currently available at a state or school level. 

In each newsletter we will be putting out information regarding the new curriculum, culminating 
in a parent information session in term 1 of 2025. Below you will find information about the 
changes in mathematics.   

In mathematics, the major change is the presentation of the strands. Previously Mathematics was 
broken into 3 strands (Number and Algebra, Measurement and Geometry and Statistics and 
Probability). As of 2025, Mathematics will be broken into 6 separate strands (Numbers, Algebra, 
Measurement, Space, Statistics and Probability). This change was made to ensure that the 
sequence of learning in each strand shows a clear progression of learning.  

 

Jess Green – Assistant Principal 
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WELLBEING AND INCLUSION 

 

Student Support Group (SSG) Week 

A massive thank you to all of our teachers and families for coming together last week and taking 
the time to celebrate the successes and achievements of our students. It was terrific to see so 
many of our families prioritise the time to discuss the goals and individual education plans 
developed to support students. 

A reminder to parents that when you book a time it is important to keep that appointment or to at 
least notify us if you cannot keep the appointment. We pay for extra teachers to come to the 
school on these days and release the classroom teachers to meet with families.  If families do not 
show up, we are taking teachers out of class for no reason.  Your support with keeping these 
appointments is greatly appreciated. 

 

Free Eye Care Test  

We have had hundreds of families sign up for this free eye test so far - Amazing!!  

A final reminder that we have optometrists coming to our school later this term.  The free eye 
exams they are offering to our students are covered 100% by Medicare Australia and every parent 
will receive a comprehensive report from the optometrists. 

 

Father's Day Stall 

A reminder for our families that the Father's Day stall will be open for all our students next week 
to purchase something for their father, grandfather or any significant male in their life that they 
would like to acknowledge. 

 

Cheers Cheese Toastie  

Order forms are now out, and students can purchase their $4 Cheese Toastie for Thursday 
12th September as part of our celebration of R U OK? Day. This is a one-off event, and we would 
love for all students to be involved. 

 

Jarrod Bateup – Assistant Principal 
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YEAR 1 

On Wednesday 14th August, the Year One students attended an incursion called, “Sink or Swim”. 

Our instructor, Sophia helped us learn about how to be safe at the beach. We learnt how to swim 
between the flags, how to always swim with an adult and how to raise our hand and call for help 
if we need help when swimming in the water. We also helped Sophia to dress a bear with the right 
gear to have a fun and safe time at the beach. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 3 

The Year 3 Students had a cohort assembly, and students received RISE awards. We are so proud 
of our wonderful Year 3s and how they strive for excellence every day! 

 

YEAR 4 

Congratulations to the following Year 4 students:                 
RISE Award Winners:      Pen Licences: 
Afiya, Maia, Sashane, Razin, Jackson   Summer, Reece, Isaac, Ajay, James 
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CANTEEN 

If you would like to order lunch for your child, you can do this through Flexi Schools via the link 
www.flexischools.com.au  or you can write your child’s name, grade and what they would like to 
order on a brown paper bag with NAME, CLASS & CORRECT MONEY ENCLOSED.  Icy poles and 
slushies are only available at lunch time. The icy pole prices start at $1.00 through to $3.00.  
Canteen price list is available on the Cambridge website.  

Footy Day notes were distributed last week.  

Please complete the footy note and return with correct money by the 13th of September. All 
orders must be finalised by this date. 

Make sure you put your child’s Name, Grade and tick the box on which food item that they would 
like. 

If you place it online, please write on the note that you have paid via flexi schools.  

If halal lunch is required, please tick the halal box up the top. 

 

Baked Potatoes are back this term, you can choose from cheese, sour cream and chicken as 
your filling. 

 

New Item - Canteen has a new icy pole on the menu, the TWISTER valued at $3.00 

 

 

OUR SCHOOL PARTNER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
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COMMUNITY NEWS  

                                                                                                                                                                  

 


